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Dear parents, carers and staff,  
 
Well done!  We've made it to the end of another year. It was Mrs Morrow's 
last term at Fryern and we want to wish her all the best.  We hope she'll 
enjoy the abundance of free time and will be able to go on many term-time 
holidays. 
In the autumn term Miss Roberts and Miss Piggin will be leading the 
schools.  The governors are looking forward to continuing to work with 
them to help drive the schools forward and creating an environment where 
children can thrive. 
 
Summer term has been a busy term with plays, concerts and Fryern’s got 
talent.  There were year 5 and 6 residentials, class trips, the Winchester 
Hat Fair and sports day.  The junior school held a very successful 
enterprise week and all classes had a great time spending the money they 
earned.  We know that behind the scenes of all of these events there are 
staff and parents who have helped to make it happen so a big thank you to 
you all!   
 
And last but not least... a shout out for all the children and staff for being so 
enthusiastic and working hard during the whole year. We hope you'll have 
a nice long break and are looking forward to seeing you again in 
September. Have a wonderful summer everyone!  
 
Miriam Bokhove, Chair of Governors 

 

 Governor vacancy 
The Governing Body will have 
a vacancy for a parent 
governor next term.  
Information will be sent out by 
the school at the beginning of 
the autumn term. 
If you would like any further 
information or to have a chat 
please get in touch. 

 

 

  
Farewell and thank you! 
We would like to say thank you 
to Clair Philips for her 
invaluable contribution to the 
Federation as she leaves the 
Governing Body. 

 

 Winchester Hat Fair! 
Following on from the success 
of attending the event last 
year, this year the Carnival 
Club members again made 
costumes and had a wonderful 
afternoon in Winchester. 
The costumes looked amazing 
in the pictures and we were 
told the children  
were a huge credit to Fryern.  
Congratulations to everyone 
involved in making the event 
such a success! 
Well Done! 
 

 

 
School visits 
Governors have enjoyed coming in to watch various year group 
performances this term. 
We are always really pleased to be invited to see what the children and 
staff have been working on and always impressed by their dedication to 
learning their lines and their songs. 
 
Goodbye and good luck! 
To all those who are moving on to new adventures, we wish you all the 
very best.   
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Enjoy the Summer! 
 

 

More Information 
For more information visit our governors page on the school website 
www.fryernfederation.co.uk/governors. 
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